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NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

REGARDING CONSIDERATION OF AMENDMENTS  

TO THE AGENCY UNIFORM TAX EXEMPTION  

POLICY REGARDING SOLAR PROJECTS 

 

 Notice is hereby given that a public hearing (the “Public Hearing”) will be held by the 

Schoharie County Industrial Development Agency (the “Agency”) on the 6th day of April, 2021 

at 6:00 o’clock p.m., local time.  As a result of the Novel Coronavirus (COVID-19) Emergency 

and the state ban on meetings or gatherings pursuant to Executive Order 220.10 issued on March 

23, 2020, as subsequently extended, the suspension of the Open Meetings Law relating to public 

meetings pursuant to Executive Order 220.1 issued on March 12, 2020, as subsequently 

extended, and the authorization to hold public hearings by remote access pursuant to Executive 

Order 220.15 issued on April 9, 2020, as subsequently extended, the Public Hearing scheduled 

for April 6, 2021 in connection with the matter described below (the “Matter”) will be held 

electronically via conference call and video conference rather than in person.  Members of the 

public may listen to, view and participate in the Public Hearing and comment on the Matter by 

dialing in by telephone number: 1-646-876-9923 and entering access code 441686 (Meeting ID 

is 916 1345 9645) or you can join this Public Hearing from your computer, tablet or smartphone 

via Zoom video conference call by logging into 

https://zoom.us/j/91613459645?pwd=N0ZHVVp5a2ZQSDdiWXhDTVZMRmlzZz09 
 If you are new to Zoom, you can get the app now and be ready when the Public Hearing starts.  

Comments may also be submitted to the Agency in writing or electronically.  Minutes of the Public 

Hearing will be transcribed and posted on the Agency’s website. 

 

The Agency is considering certain amendments to its Uniform Tax Exemption Policy (the 

“UTEP”) in connection with the undertaking of certain proposed solar projects.  The Agency 

preliminarily approved certain amendments to its UTEP relating to proposed solar projects at its 

meeting held on February 19, 2021.  A copy of the Proposed Amendments is available on the 

Agency’s website at growscny.com.   In connection with the consideration of the Proposed 

Amendments, the Agency is soliciting comments with respect to such Proposed Amendments. 

 

The Agency will at said time and place hear all persons with views on the Proposed 

Amendments.  Copies of the existing UTEP are available for public inspection during business 

hours at the offices of the Agency and on the Agency’s website growscny.com.   

 

https://www.google.com/url?q=https%3A%2F%2Fzoom.us%2Fj%2F91613459645%3Fpwd%3DN0ZHVVp5a2ZQSDdiWXhDTVZMRmlzZz09&sa=D&source=calendar&usd=2&usg=AOvVaw14aO2ynnjol3UNMnLzEkG8#_blank
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Additional information can be obtained from, and written comments may be addressed to: 

Mr. Ronald Filmer, Executive Director, Schoharie County Industrial Development Agency, 349 

Mineral Spring Road in the Town of Cobleskill, New York  12043, (518) 234-7604.  

 

 

Dated:  March 22, 2021 

 

 

SCHOHARIE COUNTY INDUSTRIAL 

DEVELOPMENT AGENCY 

 

 

 

By:  /s/ Chester Burton          

Chair 


